
 

 
 

 
 

                      The Free Catholic Meditation,  
                        Prayer and Scripture App. 

 

                     AMENAPP.ORG     

Mass Times for Travelers 
www.Masstimes.org or 410-676-6000. 
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Basic regulations for sanitation 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Growing in Faith Together 
 

BIBLE STUDY 

Wednesdays, 4:00 p.m. contact Theresa Brierton, #263-1570. 

 

MENS BIBLE STUDY 
Wednesdays, 8:00 a.m. contact Reg Konrade, #263-1570. 
 

MENS BREAKFAST GROUP 

Saturdays, 7:00 a.m. contact Tim Johnson #200-0734. 
 

MOMS GROUP 

Not meeting in Summer, contact JoAnna Tompkins #280-0825. 
 

 
CURSILLO GROUPING 
Various times, contact Vicki Simenson #263-6163 
 

  
 

We are happy you are with us today! Thank you for 
joining us in the celebration of the Mass. If you recently  
moved to town, and would like to make this your home  
parish, please call the office #263-1570. We are happy to meet you! 

 
000 

PICK OF THE WEEK                        
           

                

      FREE at  FORMED.ORG/SIGNUP 
 

Be led in the Joyful Mysteries of the 
Rosary with this spoken Rosary set to  
music. Enter into some of the most joy- 
filled moments of our Lord Jesus Christ's 
life, alongside the Blessed Virgin,  
through this devotional prayer and   
accompanying Scripture passages. 

 

                   
 
 

 

           

sacabilene.com    
SAFE, SIMPLE, SECURE 

              

 

 

 
 

         In the spirit of St. Andrew who introduced his brother, Peter, to Christ,  

         so does St. Andrew Church in Abilene, Kansas desire to bring others to Christ  

             through evangelization by its members through its school and service to the community.  

Parish Office       263 -1570              
311 S. Buckeye Ave.         Office FAX      263 -3570                
Abilene, KS  67410          School Office    263 -2453   
       

Email Address:     officead@sacabilene.com                                          
Webpage:         sacabilene.com   
Facebook:         St. Andrew Church and Parish  
School Facebook:    St. Andrews Abilene Home and School  

 

Fr. Peter OõDonnell        Pastor           
785 -263 -7094           frpeterquest@yahoo.com  
             

LeAnn Kuntz, Secretary     officead@sacabilene.com   
Gale Whitehair , Liturgy     liturgy@sacabilene.com     
Jenny Brooks, DRE        dre@sacabilene.com  
Theresa Brierton , Music     785 -263 -1570    
Chris Whitehair, Principal   cwhitehair@sasabilene.com  
Marlene Herrman             School Secretary  
      

                           
Parish Council               Marc Anguiano , President                              
School Council                Angie Evans , President                           
Finance Council               Courtney Miller , President    
Buildings and Grounds         J.T. Guy   
Home & School Association   Dusty Emig, President                  
Family Life                  Sarah Geiger, Director  
R.C.I.A.                    Kristi Anguiano, Director              
C.Y.O. and N.C.Y.C.        Jenell Hartman, JoAnna Tompkins                   
Ladies of St. Andrew           Denise Zawacki, Interim President  
Daughters of Isabella #393   Debbie Baier, Regent                  
Knights of Columbus #1661   Dr. Jarad Waite, Grand Knight  
Mount St. Joseph Cemetery   Brian Whitehair #316 -706 -9208  
 

 

Saturday  5:00 p.m.  
Sunday  7:30  a.m. 
Sunday          10:30 a.m.  

 

Monday ð Friday, 7:30 a.m.  
 

Monday and Wednesday, 2:00 p.m.  
 

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday  
8:00 a.m. ð 4:00 p.m.  

Tuesday, Friday  
8:00 a.m. ð 12:00 noon  

 

Wednesday 1:00 p.m.  
 

  
Thursdays 8:00 a.m. ð 8:00 p.m.  

Chaplet of Divine Mercy  3:00 p.m.  
 

Saturday 4:00 -4:30 p.m.  
or by appointment, call office  

 

Contact parish office for  
information and appointment  

 

Contact parish office at least  
six months in advance . 

Marriage preparation classes required . 
 

Please contact the parish priest  
or call the parish office  

 

Our sympathy and prayers to family and friends of  
 

      
 

                 sister of Barb Brittan 
 

      May her soul rest in peace ~ 
 

 
 

             
 
 

 

Addresses of our loved onesé. 
 

Barb Brittan, 2134 Prairie Glen Place, Manhattan, KS 66502; 
 

Phyllis Peterson, Meadowlark Hills, Bramlage House #119 
 2121 Meadowlark Road, Manhattan, KS 66502 

 

             
 
 

 

 

Blessed are those who mourn for they shall be comforted. 

 
 

             
 
 

DISTRICT KNIGHT OF THE YEAR -Kevin Herrman 
Kevin Herrman was recognized as "District Knight of the 
Year for 2021-2022" at the most recent St. Andrew Knights 

of Columbus meeting. Kevin is activities director for the 
Abilene KofC council and has done a superb job carrying 
out a variety of programs including the Knights Free Throw 
Contest, student poster contests, and the Tootsie Roll 
charity fund drive.  He received his well-deserved award 
from KofC District Deputy Randy Testa.  Thank you, Kevin, 
for all you do for the Knights and our community. 

THE WORD AMONG US is free! 
Your free copy is at the entrances to the Church.  The Word 
Among Us magazine offers daily meditations based on the 

Mass readings of the Catholic Church, inspirational essays, 
stories of the saints and more!  One per family please! 

MEMORIAL DAY PRAYER 
As we remember those who have made the  
ultimate sacrifice for the freedoms we enjoy  
every day, we think of how they have followed  
in the footsteps of your son, our Savior, Jesus Christ.  Please 
hold our servicemen and women in your strong arms. Cover 
them with your sheltering grace and your presence as they 
stand in the gap for our protection.   
 

We also remember the families of our troops. We ask for 
your unique blessings to fill their homes, and we pray your 
peace, provision, and strength will fill their lives.  May the 
members of our armed forces be supplied with courage to 
face each day and may they trust in the Lord's mighty power 
to accomplish each task. Let our military brothers and sisters 
feel our love and support.  In the name of Jesus.  Amen. 

 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS needed ~ HOSPITAL GIFT SHOP 
The Caring Hearts Gift Shop at Memorial Hospital in Abilene 
has volunteer opportunities in 2-hour spots during the day.  
If interested, please call McKenzie Funston at #785-263-
6692 or stop by the gift shop for an application. EWTN Global Catholic Network  

provides Catholic news coverage from around the world. It is  

an exciting resource for adults.  Children can watch cartoons  

and see stories about saints. EWTN News Nightly brings news and 

analysis from a Catholic perspective to TV viewers across the world. 

 

St. Therese Catholic Radio 
local interviews featuring people you know!!!; 106.5 FM, an EWTN 

Catholic Affiliate; (Eternal Word Television Network) 

Photo courtesy of Mack Teasley. 

Kevin Herrman 

http://www.masstimes.org/
mailto:officead@sacabilene.com
mailto:frpeterquest@yahoo.com
mailto:frpeterquest@yahoo.com
mailto:officead@sacabilene.com
mailto:dre@sacabilene.com


LITURGIST POSITION OPENING for PARISH 
Our parish has a part-time paid Liturgist position available.  
This person will work with Fr. Peter and be responsible for 
facilitating the worship life of our parish community.  
Computer knowledge helpful for ministry scheduling.  
Please call Fr. Peter if you are interested #263-7094.  
 

MEN’s CONFERENCE at IMMACULATE HEART in HAYS 
August 13, 8:00-12:30 pm.  Keynote speaker is Dr. Mario Enzler, 
former Swiss Guard, serving Pope John Paul II and Dean of 
Cameron School of Business at the University of St. Thomas. 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
  

MAY 29, 2022 ~  The Week Ahead 
 

WEDNESDAY (1 )   
-  Men’s Bible Study, 8:00 a.m., Parish Hall 
-  Bible Study, 4:00 p.m., Parish Hall 
THURSDAY (2)  
-  Adoration 8:00 am to 8:00 pm, Church 
-  Chaplet of Divine Mercy 3:00 p.m., Church 
SATURDAY (4)  Council Elections this weekend 
-  Men’s Breakfast, 7:00 a.m., Basement 
-  Reconciliation 4:00-4:30 p.m., Church 
 
 
                   
 

The ASCENSION of the LORD 
(Z repose of the soul) 

MONDAY   May 30 Memorial Mass at Cemetery 
  8:00 a.m.   Z Fr. John Moeder 
TUESDAY   May 31 
  7:30 a.m.   Z Jarda Fitzwater 
WEDNESDAY June 1 
 7:30 a.m.    Z Mary Jean Wilson 

THURSDAY  June 2 
  7:30 a.m.   Z Jean Beard 
FRIDAY     June 3 
  7:30 a.m.   Z Karl Weissenbach 
SATURDAY  June 4  
   5:00 p.m.   Z Clifford DeArmond 
SUNDAY    June 5  
  7:30 a.m.   Z Marsha Koster 
10:30 a.m.   Peoples of the Parishes 

 

May 22, 2022 ~ WEEKLY GOAL: Church $4,400; School $4,000: 
     

Envelopes:     $ 4,762.00  YTD Goal:     $  394,800.00 
Loose Plate:        351.63  Amt. Given         431,98639
Online Giving:    1,638.00 
Total:         $    6,751.63   YTD Difference:  $+37,186.39 

 
     

~ to Sarah Geiger for refinishing the tops of the pews; 

~ to Leslie Welsh for helping with our sound system in the Parish Hall; 
~ to Gloria Yarbrough, Jennifer Smidt, and Theresa Brierton for 
preparing a meal at Salina Rescue Mission on Sunday; 
~ to Deby Wilson, Debbie Baier, Lisa Steiner, Tony Geiger, Jody 
Ehrich, Elvin Bombardier, Brenda & Jack Olson, Gloria Yarbrough,  
and Theresa Brierton for preparing and serving the community 
dinner on Monday; 
~ to all of you who are helping with Value Them Both by attending 
the training meetings and online Zoom trainings; 
~ to Steve and Cynthia Deters for keeping the Totus Tuus’ girls; 
~ to Ted and Katy Barbieri for keeping the Totus Tuus’ boys; 
 

 

 

Webpage standrewsabilene.com 
Email standrews@sasabilene.com 
Mrs. Whitehair #785-250-9129 
School Office #785-263-2453 
  

Thank you all for your prayers and support during the 
2021-2022 school year!  May God bless each family with a 
safe and fun summer!! 
 

Tutoring sessions begin June 7.  If you have questions, 
please contact your child's tutor or Mrs. Whitehair. 
 

Summer STREAM Academy is June 20-24.  Please note 
we added a Friday Science Safari to Topeka on June 24. 
We will be needing drivers.  Please call Mrs. Whitehair if 
you can help with this fun learning adventure for our students.  
 

We have openings for next school year for a part-time 
custodian, a full-time para, and a part-time nurse.  Please 
contact Mrs. Whitehair for more information. 
 

Thank you for using SCRIP Cards – don’t forget to use 
SCRIP for all your shopping.  It is fun and EASY!  We are 
AMAZED by the support this program has provided for our 
school and encourage you to learn more if you are not 
using SCRIP for shopping/gas/groceries, etc  Using the 
APP on your phone is especially easy! 
 

June- 
  7 - Summer Tutoring Sessions Begin 
13~17- Students are Encouraged to Attend Totus Tuus 
14 - Building Committee Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 
20 - School Council Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 
20 - 23 Summer STREAM Academy, 8:30 - Noon 
24 - STREAM Science Safari in Topeka, 8:30 - 3:30 
 

July -  
11~14 - Special Summer Reading Program Activity   
      for tutoring Students, 8:30 - Noon 
15 - Tutoring Students Reading Fun Day, 8:30 - 3:30 
 

Christina L. Whitehair, Principal 
 

          

 

Memorial Day Mass is on May 30th at 8:00am at the 
Catholic cemetery in Abilene and 10:00am at the Catholic 
ŎŜƳŜǘŜǊȅ ƛƴ /ƘŀǇƳŀƴΦ LŦ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƻƻ ǿƛƴŘȅΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ Řƻ ŀƴ 
ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻǊ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩƭƭ Ǝƻ 
to the church for Mass.  
 

We received the feasibility study report in regards to the 
school addition project. The building committee and I are 
envisioning how to approach the capital campaign. By late 
WǳƴŜ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƭŜŀǊŜǊ ƛŘŜŀ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ƭƛƪŜΦ 
 

LΩƭƭ ōŜ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƻǿƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǘƛƳŜǎ ƛƴ WǳƴŜΦ LΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ Engaged 
Encounter during the weekend of June 11th-12th; Fr. Don will 
ŎƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ aŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘŜƴΦ LΩƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜ vacation time 
on June 6th-8th and June 27th-July 1st. There will be 
Communion services then, except Fr. G from Junction City 
will be here twice for a daily Mass. 
 

²ŜΩƭƭ Řƻ ŀ Value them Both prayer during weekend Masses 
from next weekend until the end of July. This is a diocesan 
effort to increase awareness of the importance of defending 
human life. 

 
 

Please pray for Phyllis Peterson, Jared Kurtz, 
Gary Williams,  Art & Velma Schuette, Linda  
Corvon, Gwyn Johnson, Wilma DeBeer, the  

Ukrainians, the unborn, the poor, and those suffering. 
 

Please pray for our homebound and 
Joseph Anguiano, Margaret Dillon, Willard Davis, Bruce and 
Marilyn Dimmitt, Mary Lou Fair, Agnes Garten, Gwyn 
Johnson, Janice Kleinsorge, Betty Grant, Susan Nyreen, 
Mary Randall, and Val Rohleder. 
 
 

Please pray for our troops and first responders 
Jared April, Travis Bacon, Keith Blasi, Jared Casanova, 
Jennifer Chaput, Joshua and Zac Chaput, Matt Cole, Casey 
Collier, Matthew Collier, Gehrig Geissinger Katrina 
Hargraves, Sean Hargraves, Jon Hauswirth, Cole Hiatt, Eric 
Hiatt, Kevin Herrman,  Sean Herrman, Charles Hinkle, Brent 
Hirsch, Ted Houlton, Collin Issitt, Brian W. Kite, Matthew 
Kooser, James LaFlamme, Tim Mason, Bill McKenna, Jesse 
Morton, Cody Neff, Michael Orth, Jimmy Orton, Marcus 
Pastran, Dawn Potter, Christian Radabaugh, Brian Rowe, 
Cale Strunk, James Swisher, Robert Tanoury, Curtis Velasquez, 
Tyler Wassenberg, Tim Wilkins, Daniel Woods, Justin Zeller. 
 
 

“I am the Alpha and the Omega, the first and the     
last, the beginning and the end.”  ~REVELATIONS 22:13 

 

This is a reminder of how we as Christian Stewards should 
live our lives 24 hours a day, 7 days a week – putting God 
first in all that we do.  Not only when I am at Mass and 
parish activities, but when I am in the world, at work or at 
school.  Living gratefully and generously is an intentional 
lifestyle.  Every decision you make either moves you closer 
to God or farther away.  Choose wisely!  

 
       

 

 

                                                                   
 

The Value Them Both Amendment is to restore our Kansas 
Constitution and to ensure Kansas does not become a 
destination state for extreme abortions in unregulated facilities.  
Take the time now to understand the issues.  Go to 
www.valuethemboth.com.  Share with family and friends in 
understanding the importance of voting “YES”. 
 
 
 

 

https://valuethemboth.com/ 

 

 
 

Lector  Kristi A. 
E.M.C.   John S. 
Ushers  Larry R., Ray V. 
Servers  Bryer B.,  

Musicians   Donna R.,  
 

Lector  Ben I. 
E.M.C.   Jeremiah S. 
HB EMC  Jeremiah S., Carol W., Betsy C.  
Ushers    Brian W., Bob D. 
Servers    Jude W., Joseph W. 
Musicians  Betsy C., Ann S. 

 

Lector  Kurt K. 
E.M.C.   Donna B. 
Ushers  Nathan H., Jeff C. 
Servers  Kaden H., Sam H. 
Musicians   Reg K., Jenell H., Aaron H.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

If you are 
unable  
to serve  
at your 

assigned 
time, please  

find  a 
substitute. 
Thank-you. 

PRAYER REQUESTS  
If you are in need of prayers or wish to pray for  

others, please contact Debbie Wickersham  
#785-280-9229 or wickershamdebbie@gmail.com. 

 

MEMORIAL DAY MASS 
8:00 a.m. 

Monday, May 30 
Mount St. Joseph Cemetery 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your support of 
the cemetery.  Donation 
envelopes in the Church.   

 

For inclement weather 
we wlll have Mass in the Church. 

TORNADO EVACUATION PLAN 
Just a reminder, in case of a tornado during Mass, please use all 3 exit 

doors of the Church to get into the 2 basement doors. The ushers will  
have all doors open.  We can all pray and help one another down the steps. 

PASTORAL and SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
will be held the weekend of June 4/5.  For Pastoral 
Council, you will elect two parishioners to serve for  
the next three years.  For the School Council, you will  
elect three positions.  We appreciate these candidates’ 
willingness to serve our parish.  See their bios in the 
bulletin this weekend.  Absentee ballots will be available 
in the office.  Thank you for taking the time to vote! 

 

Monday ς Friday (June 12-17) 

7th grade to High School, you can use this time for volunteer hours! 

or you can
call Jenny and let her know how you can help, #785-280-0332.  

 
 
 

Mount St. Joseph Cemetery 

Photo courtesy of Dan Morton 

http://mysite.eaglecom.net/standrews
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mailto:wickershamdebbie@gmail.com

